
August 1, 2025 

July 2025 Prayer Letter 

Dear Prayer Warriors, 

We appreciate all who have reached out to have us visit during our upcoming furlough! Our 
schedule seems to be filling up quite rapidly, and I am working to fit in everyone who has 
contacted us to this point. I do apologize if we are unable to visit your church during this 
furlough, and we do hope to be able to work something out in the future. 

During the months of June and July, we have been glad to have several visitors come down 
from the US. At the end of June, Brittany’s parents were able to visit for a week. In mid July, 
my parents were also able to visit us for a week. At the end of July, my good friend Rydal 
Shrivnauth and his wife Amanda were able to visit us for a few days. All of our visitors were 
able to take advantage of the translation booth when they visited Iglesia Bautista Fidelidad, and 
I enjoyed being able to translate for most of the services that our visitors attended. 

On July 22, Brittany began Kindergarten with Charity. Charity has done very well learning the 
foundational concepts of phonics over the past couple of weeks, along with her math and 
writing work. Brittany’s past experience teaching Kindergarten (among other grades and 
subjects through the years) at Frederick Baptist Academy is definitely proving quite useful here 
on the field! 

Regarding Margarita, who I mentioned in our last letter, please continue praying for her with 
me. I attempted to visit her a few times during the month of July, but unfortunately have yet to 
have her respond. Please pray that we would be able to converse, that she would trust Christ as 
her Savior, and that the Holy Spirit would keep working in her heart in the meantime. 

In Christ’s service, 

Tim Pontius 
Missionary to México with BIMI 
Pontius2MX.org

Praise: 
• Ministry 

Opportunities 
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friends 
Prayer Requests: 
• Quick and thorough 

learning of the 
Spanish language 

• Furlough planning 
• Margarita to trust 

Christ for salvation


